
Fugue (AAGO, FAGO)
Question Answer

1 For the Associate exam in 2024, we only do 
part a. Correct?

Yes. Part a in the fugue question. The Associate 2024 
requirements do not include anything about modulation or an 
episode.  

For several decades, this question has always included two 
parts: a) the actual exposition including all entries of the subject 
and b) an episode that involved additional contrapuntal 
techniques. This webinar used last year’s question, which 
featured a part b. There will be no part b on the exam this June. 
The candidate will only be required to write an exposition. Still, 
the committee recommends this webinar since the principles of 
good contrapuntal writing will be expected regardless. This 
webinar will touch upon many areas of successful writing in a 
fugal exposition.

2 Can you share again where the webinar on 
fugues can be found?

https://www.agohq.org/webinars/. Scroll down to Certification, 
and you will see the series of webinars from Spring 2023. As well 
as webinars from Spring 2024.

3 What resources will we have available 
during the exam?  Could you describe the 
setting - what equipment will be provided, 
how long we have, etc. Is there a keyboard? 

The exam coordinator will explain all details of the exam location 
to you. The written part of the AAGO is taken in a room and 
pencils and papers are provided. No assistance of electronic 
devices or supplemental materials is permitted. The time 
allotments are listed on the requirements document.

4 I'm also assuming all writing will be with 
pencil and paper?

Yes. 


